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NOTICE OF JOINT WORKSHOP 

(Set for June 16, 2020, at 9:30 a.m.) 

 

RE: Relating to Clean Energy Implementation Plans and Compliance with the Clean 

Energy Transformation Act, Docket UE-191023 
 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 
 

On January 15, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) filed with the Code Reviser a Preproposal Statement of Inquiry (CR-101) to 

promulgate new rules to implement certain sections of the Clean Energy Transformation Act 

(CETA),1 centered on the implementation of Chapter 19.405 RCW and revisions to Chapter 

80.28 RCW. The Commission filed the CR-101 under Docket UE-191023. 

 

On March 17, 2020, the Commission and the Washington Department of Commerce 

(Commerce) held a joint workshop to discuss the incremental cost of compliance with the 

CETA as provided in RCW 19.405.060(3).  

On April 28, 2020, Commerce published discussion draft rules to implement the aspects of 

CETA for which Commerce is responsible. On May 19, 2020, Commerce requested 

specific written comments by June 8, 2020, on its draft incremental cost rule (WAC 194-

40-230), which is among the rules included in the April 28 discussion draft. 

On May 5, 2020, the Commission issued a Notice for Opportunity to File Written 

Comments on its first discussion draft rules by June 2, 2020. Draft WAC 480-100-675, 

which is included in this discussion draft, contains proposed language on the incremental 

cost of compliance.  

                                                 
1 E2SSB 5116, Laws of 2019, ch. 288. 
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STAKEHOLDER WORKSHOP 

 
The Commission and Commerce have scheduled a joint workshop to discuss the two agencies’ 

proposed draft rules on incremental costs. All interested persons are invited to electronically 

attend this workshop and participate in the discussion, which will be held on June 16, 2020, 

beginning at 9:30 a.m. using a Webex presentation. If possible, please join by computer with 

the following link: 

https://watech.webex.com/watech/j.php?MTID=m43ef49892f45f94db75e001b13c435f7. 

Password: CETA135! You may also join by phone at (415) 655-0001, access code 282 821 

763. The Commission and Commerce anticipate the workshop will end by 12:00 p.m. 

The Commission is committed to providing reasonable accommodations to participants with 

disabilities at its facilities. If you need a reasonable accommodation for this workshop, please 

contact the Commission at least one business day prior to the workshop by calling 1-360-664-

1132 or by sending an email to human_resources@utc.wa.gov. For TTY service, please call 

the Washington Relay Service at 7-1-1 or 1-800-833-6384. 

 

If you have questions regarding the workshop or this rulemaking, you may contact 

Commission Senior Policy Advisor Brad Cebulko by email at bradley.cebulko@utc.wa.gov or 

by phone at (360) 259-5315 or Commerce Energy Policy Manager Glenn Blackmon by email 

at glenn.blackmon@commerce.wa.gov or by phone at (360) 339-5619. 

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 
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